
Sunderland City Council 18 October 2016 
 

Dear Lee Jefferson, 

   

With the regard to the request above we do not hold information 
on building closures that have occurred as a direct result of 
reduced Government funding.  The operational assets that have 
been declared surplus to Council requirements and subsequently 
sold are as a result of an ongoing effective asset management 
strategy. Such a strategy considers multiple factors before deciding 
on the future use of Council assets. 
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